
November, 2022 Bulletin – Community Service 

 

The PAWS With A Cause tour is set for Saturday October 22 at 11:00am. The National 3rd Vice 

Mary Lanphere will be attending.   Lets give her a warm welcome. I need to know by October 

16th if you will be attending so I can e-mail Kristy on the 17th with a final count they will be 

serving a light lunch. 

 

Report time will be here soon. There are 2 awards for Community Service. PDP Maureen 

Jackson with 10-40 members and Wendy Lynema with 41 and over. For both awards you must 

be in good standing with the Dept. of MI, both mid-year and final reports must be submitted on 

the current regulation Dept. report forms, you also must contribute to the Dept. Community 

service project. Reports must be post marked by November 5th.  Remember if you have nothing 

to report still send in the cover sheet with nothing to report at this time. This will show you sent 

the mid-year report and you will still qualify for awards. 

 

Dept. MI 3rd Vice 

Allison Aldrich 


